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This afghan is named for the newest member of my family. My 
nephew William born on May 31, 2002. I designed the squares 
just for this afghan. You can use the squares in any project 
however.  

Materials Needed  
12oz Baby blue worsted weight yarn  
8oz White worsted weight yarn.  
Size H/8 or 5mm aluminum crochet hook  
Yarn Needle for weaving in ends and for whip stitching the 
squares together.  

Yarn Thickness: 4mm  
Gauge: 4dc=1"  
Finished Size:  
Skill Level: Intermediate  

Puff Stitch (pfst): Yo, insert 
hook in space indicated, pull up 
a long loop three times. Yo, pull 
yarn through all lps on hook. 
DO NOT ch1 after pulling yarn 
through all lps.  

Instructions 
There are 3 squares each slightly 
different from each other. The two 
small ones are just 3 rnds and the 
large one is 6 rnds. Make all of the 
squares first then assemble them. 
This is a time consuming afghan to 
make so be sure to have plenty of 
time to make it before starting this 
project. The only reason it takes so 
much time is there are many ends 
to weave in. To save time, you 
could make all of the squares out 
of one piece of yarn and make 
each square a different color.  

Square 1: Make 12  
RND 1: With Blue, ch4, join 
w/slst to first ch to form ring. Ch3, 
pfst in ring. Dc in ring. Ch3. *Dc 
in ring. Pfst in ring. Dc in ring. 
Ch3. Rep from * 2 times more. 
Join w/slst to top of ch3. Fasten off 
blue, weave ends through back of 
work.  

RND 2: Join white in any of the 
ch3 corner spaces. Ch3. Pfst, dc, 
ch3, dc, pfst, dc in same sp. Ch1. 
*Dc, pfst, dc, ch2, dc, pfst, dc in 
next ch3 corner sp. Ch1. Rep from 
* around. Join w/slst to top of ch3. 

Fasten off white. Weave ends into 
back of work.  

RND 3: Join blue in same st as 
slst. Ch1. Sc in each st around but 
work a sc, ch2, sc in each ch2 
corner sp and a sc in each ch1 sp 
around. Join w/slst to ch1. Fasten 
off blue. Weave ends into back of 
work. Set these squares aside.  

Square 2: Make 34  
RND 1: With white, ch4, join 
w/slst to first ch to form ring. Ch3, 
pfst in ring. Dc in ring. Ch3. *Dc 
in ring. Pfst in ring. Dc in ring. 
Ch3. Rep from * 2 times more. 
Join w/slst to top of ch3.  



RND 2: Slst to the first ch3 sp. 
Ch3. Pfst, dc, ch3, dc, pfst, dc in 
same sp. Ch1. *Dc, pfst, dc, ch2, 
dc, pfst, dc in next ch3 corner sp. 
Ch1. Rep from * around. Join 
w/slst to top of ch3. Fasten off 
white. Weave ends into back of 
work.  

RND 3: Repeat rnd 3 of Square 1. 
Set these squares aside 

Square 3: Make 6  
Starting with blue. 
RND 1&2: Repeat rnds 1& 2 of 
Square 1.  

RND 3: Join blue in any ch2 
corner sp. Ch3, pfst, dc, ch2, dc, 
pfst, dc in same sp. Ch1. Dc, pfst, 
dc in next ch1 sp. Ch1. *Dc, pfst, 
dc, ch2, dc, pfst, dc in next ch2 
corner sp. Ch1. Dc, pfst, dc in next 
ch1 sp. Ch1. Rep from * around. 
Join w/slst to top of ch3. Fasten off 
blue. Weave ends into back of 
work.  

RND 4: Join white in any ch2 
corner sp. Ch3, pfst, dc, ch2, dc, 
pfst, dc in same sp. Ch1. Dc, pfst, 
dc in next ch1 sp. Ch1. Dc, pfst, dc 
in next ch1 sp. Ch1. *Dc, pfst, dc, 
ch2, dc, pfst, dc in next ch2 corner 
sp. Ch1. Dc, pfst, dc in next ch1 

sp. Ch1. Dc, pfst, dc in next ch1 
sp. Ch1. Rep from * around. Join 
w/slst to top of ch3. Fasten off 
white.  

RND 5: Join blue in same st as 
slst. Ch1. Sc in each st around but 
work a sc, ch2, sc in each ch2 
corner sp and a sc in each ch1 sp 
around. Join w/slst to ch1.  

RND 6: Ch1. Sc in each st around 
but work a sc, ch2, sc in each ch2 
corner sp and a sc in each ch1 sp 
around. Join w/slst to ch1. Fasten 
off blue, weave ends into back of 
work. Set these squares aside.  

Assembly 
The afghan is assembled by 
making strips of the squares then 
whip stitching the strips together. 
First of all, use blue yarn to whip 
stitch all the squares together.  

Mini Strip: Make 17. Whip stitch 
2 of the Square 2's together. Set 
aside.  

Strip 1: Make 4. Whip stitch the 
squares together in this order, on 
the short sides of the mini strips. 
Weave in the ends as you each 
seam. Square 1, Mini Strip, Square 
1, Mini Strip, Square 1.  

Strip 2: Make 3. Whip stitch the 
squares togehter in this order. 
Stitch the long sides of the mini 
strips to the sides of the large 
square. Weave in the ends as you 
complete each seam. Take care to 
line up the center of the large 
squares to the center seam of the 
mini strip. You may have to fudge 
here. I did.  

Mini Strip, Square 3, Mini Strip, 
Square 3, Mini Strip  

Stitching the strips together.  
Whip stitch the strips together in 
the following order along the long 
sides. Take care to match up the 
corners. You may have to ease in 
the seams of the mini strips to 
make things line up. Strip 1, strip 
2, strip 1, strip2, strip 1, strip 2, 
strip 1. 

Border With blue.  

RND 1&2: Join yarn to any stitch, 
ch1 then sc around the whole 
afghan. It does not matter how 
many sts you end up with as long 
as you work the following in each 
of the four corners. 1sc, ch2, 1sc. 
Join w/slst to ch1.  

RND 3: Join white in any stitch. 
Ch3, Dc in each sc around but 
work 2dc, ch2, 2dc in each ch2 
corner sp. Join w/slst to top of ch3.  

RND 4 & 5: Ch3. Dc in each dc 
around but work 2dc, ch2, 2dc in 
each ch2 corner sp. Join w/slst to 
top of ch3. Fasten off white. 
Weave ends into back of work.  

RND 6: Join blue to any stitch. 
You have a choice. You can either 
slst in each st around or you can 
work a reverse single crochet in 
each stitch around the opposite 
way. It's up to you. I worked a 
reverse single crochet in each st 
around in the afghan I made. 
Fasten off, weave ends into back 
of work.
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